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AFSCME files federal suit to uphold contract, rescind state employee pay freeze

In a further step to uphold its collective bargaining agreement with the state of Illinois, AFSCME Council 31 filed suit in federal court in Springfield on Friday, July 8.
The union asked the United States District Court for the Central District of Illinois to rescind the pay freeze announced one week ago by Governor Pat Quinn, and to restore the negotiated pay schedule for the nearly 30,000 affected employees in 14 state agencies, boards and commissions.
The AFSCME lawsuit names as defendants Gov. Quinn, Acting Director of the Illinois Department of Central Management Services (CMS) Malcolm Weems, and the State of Illinois.
The union argues that Governor Quinn’s action to cancel scheduled pay increases is a violation of provisions against the impairment of contracts found in the United States and Illinois Constitutions, that the pay freeze constitutes a denial of the equal protection of laws under the federal and state constitutions, and that by violating the union’s collective bargaining agreement it amounts to breach of contract under the Illinois Public Labor Relations Act.
“AFSCME members do the real work of state government, such as caring for the disabled, preventing child abuse, guarding state prisons and much more,” AFSCME Council 31 executive director Henry Bayer said. “These hard-working men and women deserve to know that their employer, the governor, will keep his word and honor his commitments under the law.”
The case will next be assigned to a judge, who will establish a schedule.
In an earlier development, the union asked an independent arbitrator to enforce the contractually obligated pay schedule. Briefs in that proceeding are due to the arbitrator on July 16.
 

 

